 Town of Dudley 
Recreation Commission
December 6, 2022 @ 5:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71West Main Street

Dudley, MA  01571

Room 321A

Approved 1/4/2023

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.
1.   Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

The meeting opened at 5:31pm.  In attendance were Mark Landry, Ex Officio, Jennifer Cournoyer, Roberta Johnson, Nicole LeBlanc, and Alicia Figueiredo. Also present was Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary. 
2.  New Business:

                      Jennifer Cournoyer motioned to approve the minutes of 10/20/2022.  Roberta Johnson seconded it.  Unanimous Vote. 

Appointment of Chairman – Jennifer Cournoyer motioned to appoint Mark Landry as Chairman of the Recreation Commission.  Nicole Leblanc seconded.  Unanimous Vote.  Mr. Landry thanked the Commission members and stated that he would like to create a committee for events moving forward such as the Spooktacular and the Annual Tree Lighting.  Roberta Johnson motioned to create a subcommittee to plan holiday events.  Nicole Leblanc seconded.  Unanimous Vote.  

a. Town Wide Yard Sale – Jennifer Cournoyer stated that she and her family go to many towns wide tag sales and thought Dudley could be involved with one next spring.  We could advertise it and have maps of all the tag sales in town available to everyone for a small fee with a QR code on it so that the map can be downloaded.  Also anyone who does not want to set up at their home could have a table here at the town hall.  All agreed it would be a great idea and we will work on this event in early spring. 
b. Deb LaPlaca – Dudley Woman’s Club – Playground update – Ms. LaPlaca stated that, as of this date, the DWC has received over $3,000 in donations for the playground.  They will be receiving donations through June 30, 2023. Two large metal signs has been installed on the fence of the playground for anyone to take a photo of the QR code to donate.  All thanked her for the information.  

c.  Winter Festival - All members discussed a Winter Festival, minus the skating rink.  There are many activities that we could have with volunteers helping.  A date of early February prior to school vacation might work.  All agreed to gather as much information about the event to bring to the Board of Selectmen in early January 2023.   

d. Roberta Johnson discussed lifeguards for the 2023 season.  She has one person who would like to apply.  It would advantageous if the town could get two lifeguards, or maybe three.  Since COVID we have not had any lifeguards at the beach and all swim at their own risk. 
e.  River Street Soccer Field– The town owns a soccer field on River Street in West Dudley.  It has not been used for several years.  The prior President of the Dudley Soccer requested a water meter up there so that they could irrigate the property.  Since he has resigned, they have not utilized the park.  We should look into it since resident park on the property and use if for their own purposes.

3.  Adjournment:

  Roberta Johnson motioned to adjourn at 6:20pm.  Jennifer Cournoyer seconded.  Unanimous Vote. 

                      The next meeting is scheduled for January 4, 2023 at 5:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Jervis, Clerk 

